
CULTURE & RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES

Wednesday, December 3, 2003
7:00 pm

Attendance: Commissioner Lyndsay Poaps (Chair)
Commissioner Heather Deal 
Commissioner Suzanne Anton
Liane McKenna - Director, Queen Elizabeth District 
Philip Josephs - Manager, Revenue Services
Alison Dempsey - Supervisor, Business Services
Cheryl Innes - Recorder

Regrets:  Commissioner Al DeGenova

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of the Culture & Recreation Committee meeting held on Wednesday, November 5, 2003.
Adoption of Minutes moved by  - Lyndsay Poaps
Seconded by - Heather Deal

DISCUSSION:

1. “COMMUNITY ART/MUSIC PROJECT” - Darrell Zimmerman

Darrell Zimmerman brought forward some of his ideas and suggestions for future

music festivals in the city as well as Christmas events @ Victory Square or

Oppenheimer Park.   Lyndsay Poaps suggested Roundhouse as a good venue and

Susan Gordon, Arts & Multiculturalism Co-ordinator should be contacted.

2. HARBOUR FERRIES - GOOD NEIGHBOUR POLICY
 Iraj Feiz, Pat Pender, Cynthia Roeters, Graham Clarke

A presentation was made by Philip Josephs  on the background and late night issues of the
Good Neighbour Policy (attached).  The residents spoke in turn of their frustrations
regarding late night noise and parking concerns.  Graham Clarke, Harbour Ferries owner,
spoke on solutions that could be made for future cruises agreeing on hiring a Security
guard on duty from 11pm to ‘last boat in’ between May 1st and Sept 4th.  Philip Josephs
will send notice in February to bus companies regarding parking/idling in the lot.  Lyndsay
concurred with these changes and  all agreed to return in September for a review.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, January 7, 2004
7:00 p.m. at 2099 Beach Avenue


